

July 24, 2018

The Pensacola City Council City of Pensacola 222 West Main Street Pensacola, FL 32502

Dear Council Members,

For over fifty years, the University of West Florida Historic Trust and the City of Pensacola have been partners in collecting and preserving the history of this city. With twenty-nine properties and approximately nine acres under its management, the UWF Historic Trust is one of the largest managers of historic properties in downtown Pensacola.

The Historic Trust also plays a vital role in protecting and promoting the many historic districts in Pensacola. This is accomplished by having an advisor on the Architectural Review Board and two members nominated by the Historic Trust. City code section 12-13-3 (A) allows the Historic Trust the opportunity to nominate candidates to serve on the Architectural Review Board. With a recent vacancy, a qualified individual interested in serving on the ARB has been identified. Derek Salter is an Architect with DAG Architects and is a resident of the City of Pensacola. He has worked on a number of projects within the historic districts and has an interest in architectural history.

The UWF Historic Trust ask the council to approve Mr. Salter as a member of the Architectural Review Board.

Sincerely,

Robert Overton, Jr. Executive Director